
My 75th Birthday Letter
Do elderly people live in memories?

We had our Annual Alumnae Dinner Gathering on April 9, 2016. It was a Saturday and we tried our 
first-time arrangement for an earlier gathering starting from 5:00 pm. This enabled us to have more 
time for co-mingling. This was well received and we all had a wonderful evening. Total number of 
participants was 63, including our beloved teacher Mr. Lee Chik Fong and his wife. I deeply regret that 
was the last time we had him among us.
To help raise fund for our School Redevelopment, we had our raffle tickets for a collection of cute 
items donated by our members. Thanks went to Principal Kwan who provided the most updated 
PowerPoint on our School Redevelopment progress, including the Spring Bazaar on Mar 19. It touched 
the hearts of many. We all shared the vision and the joy of the redevelopment progress and success. 
We passed around a donation box for money and pledging forms. We received overwhelming support 
from our alumnae and raised a total of over HKD 87,000 that night. This added on to our accumulated 
contribution in the past to a total of HKD156,362.96. 

During our committee meeting right before our gathering, we were uncertain if our goal to name a 
room would be successfully achieved. One of the members said‘Nothing is impossible in God if we 
pray for His blessing’and it came true that Vancouver Chapter is able to name the Project Based 
Learning Centre Room in our new school site! Halleluiah!  Praise the Lord for His Grace given to our 
School!

Audrey Yeung ('72)
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